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14 February 2022 
 
Our reference:  J22/RB/GP 
 
If you need this information in another format or language, please 
contact the sender. 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Brunton Road / Brunton Lane – Carriageway Resurfacing. 

 
We would like to let you know about road surfacing and associated works we need to 
undertake on Brunton Road and Brunton Lane. These works will commence on 
Tuesday 1st March and will take approximately 10 working days to complete. 
 
In order to carry out the works safely and efficiently, they will be carried out overnight 
under temporary road closures with signed diversions in place. The only exceptions 
to the closures will be vehicles related to the surfacing works and emergency service 
vehicles.  
 
Works are expected to be scheduled as follows:  
 
 Tuesday 1st March to Friday 4th March carriageway planing / adjustment of 

ironworks between the hours of 7pm and 11.59pm.  
 Monday 7th March to Friday 11th March carriageway surfacing to be undertaken 

between the hours of 7pm and 7am. 
  
Due to the nature of the works there will be no vehicular access in to, or out of, 
Dorchester Place between the hours of 10pm and 7am on the following evenings 
March 1st, 2nd, 7th, 8th and 9th. 

  
Please note all work is weather dependant, so dates and times may change. Even 
though road surfaces may look complete, please do not attempt to drive over them 



before signs and cones have been removed, as this could result in damage to your 
vehicle or to the new road surface, which must cool before being trafficked. 
 
Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times. Cyclists will need to follow signed 
diversion routes or dismount and push their bike along adjacent footways. 
 
We apologise in advance for the unavoidable noise and disruption, however it will be 
kept to a minimum at all times. 

 
I hope this information is of assistance. If you have any further questions, please 
contact Ruth Baddoo on 0191 277 76 or email slrjunctions@newcastle.gov.uk, using 
Brunton Road / Brunton Lane as the subject. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Ruth Baddoo 
 
Engagement Officer 
Transport Team 
Newcastle City Council 


